
NEWS ITEMS 

Mr. Robert Forman of Lr. Hainsville has 

been confined to his bed all winter. He is being 

tenderly cared for by his daughter Anna. 

The Young People’s Society of the Millville 

Church recently presented the Church with an 

electric clock. The pastor accepted the gift on 

behalf of the Church, and brought a special 

message on, “God’s time, the Devil's time, and 

Man's time.” 

A good number of our young folk are away 

in various schools, or in training in the hospital, 

and we miss them, yet we thank God for those 

on the home base who are standing by the work 

so faithfully. God bless our young people! 

—J. A. OWENS. 

QUARTERLY MEETING REPORT 

District No. 2 held its first Quarterly Meet- 

ing of 1953, from March 5 - 8, at Salem, N. B. 

The ministers. who attended were: Rev. 

R. T. Benson, Amherst, N. S.; Rev. R. H. 

Nicholson, Sussex, N. B.; Rev. A. L. Stairs, 

Head of Millstream, N. B.; Rev. H. S. Dow, 

Moncton, N. B.; Lic. F. L. Harvey, London- 

derry, N. S.; and. host pastor, Lic. R. G. 

Morehouse. 

Delegates from Moncton, Millstream and 

Amherst were present. 

The week-night services were very well at- 

tended, and the church was filled to capacity 

on the Sabbath. The Spirit of the Lord was 

upon each service, and blessing was shared by 

all. 

Mrs. R. G. Morehouse, Sec. 

MINISTERS OPEN FOR A CALL 

The following ministers have written saying 

they are open for a call to pastoral work for 

the coming church year: 

Rev. F. A. Watson, Marysville, N. B. 

Rev. A. L. Stairs, Head of Millstream, N. B. 

Rev. J. A. Moses, Box 179, Old Town, Me. 

Rev. W. L. Fernley, Black’s Harbour, N. B. 
Rev. C. E. Stairs, Bethany Bible College, 

Yarmouth, N. S. 

Rev. H. E. Mullen, 233 Aberdeen St., Fred- 

ericton, N. B. 

Lic. James MacArthur, Island Falls, Me. 

Lic. F. L. Harvey, Londonderry, N. S. 

Lic. M. W. Bagley, Bethany Bible College, 

Yarmouth, N. S. 

Rev. E. R. Watson, Milltown, Me. 

Rev. H. E. Anderson, Meductic, N. B. 

OBITUARY 

Weston Webb 

Mr. Weston Webb, age 83 years, passed 

away at his home in Lr. Hainsville, March 1st, 

after a short illness. The funeral service was 

held March 4th, from his late home to the Re- 

formed Baptist Church, and was conducted by 

the pastor, Rev. J. A. Owens, assisted by a 

mixed quartette, who sang, “The Eastern 

Gate,” “Going down the Valley,” and, “Good 

Night and Good Morning.” He leaves to 

mourn, six sons and five daughters. Interment 

was made in the near-by cemetery. God bless 

and comfort the mourning ones. 

—J. A. OWENS. 
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PORT MAITLAND, N. S. 

Dear Highway Readers: 

Greetings to you this beautiful morning in 
the name of our risen Lord and wonderful Re- 

deemer. We are nearing the Easter season 

again, and again our thoughts go back to the 

first Easter, the time when our wonderful Lord 

died for us. We feel to praise Him today for 

His great love where with He loved us. 

We thought some would be interested to 

hear about our special meetings on this field, 

so have decided to write to you. 

On Jan. 4th we began meetings with Rew. 

and Mrs. Wilfred Mautoux of Petersburgh, 

Ont., as special workers. These meetings car- 

ried through to the 25th of Jan. They were in- 

deed good meetings, and our church here at 

Port Maitland was blessed and encouraged in 

the things that pertain to eternal life. 

Brother Mautoux is a real holiness preacher, 

the kind of preacher we need in these days 

when there is so much compromise. God bless 

him and make him a blessing. Mrs. Mautoux 

is a wonderful children’s worker, conducting 

children’s meeting every afternoon except Sat- 

urdays, working faithfully and endeavouring 

to lead the young to Jesus Christ. 

We also had a long week-end meeting in our 

church at Sandford, Feb. 11th to 15th inc., with 

Rev. H. O. McGeorge of Presque Isle as our 

speaker. This too was a wonderful time of 
blessing and refreshing from the presence of 

the Lord. Praise His name! 

Then on March 11th to 15th, we had Bro. 

Gordon Symonds of Perth, N. B., with us for 

a week-end meeting here at Port Maitland. 

Here again God came on the scene, and won- 

derfully blessed His people. Souls were saved, 

believers sanctified, and the church edified. 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow. 

Yours in His service, 

H. S. and MRS. WILSON. 

QUARTERLY MEETING REPORT 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 1 

convened with the Church at Woodstock, 
March 5—8 inclusive. Rev. H. E. Mullen 

brought the opening message from the text, 

Nehemiah 6:3. Rev. H. R. Ingersol spoke on 

Friday night from Matt. 14:24. The usual busi- 

ness meeting was held Saturday afternoon. In 

the evening Rev. F. A. Watson preached on 

Rev. 2:20. The Sunday morning love feast was 

in charge of Lic. Mrs. J. A. Owens, who used 

as a text, “Where is thy God?” Ps. 144. Rev. 
J. A. Owens brought a holiness message on 

Sunday at 11 o'clock, from Luke 2:49. At 3 

p.m. Rev. H. E. Anderson was the speaker, 

using as his text, Rev. 3:1. The closing mes- 

sage was brought by Rev. F. A. Watson, who 

spoke from Heb. 2:9: “But we see Jesus.” 

The meetings were a help and blessing to 

all who attended. The delegation was very 

small due to the very icy condition of the roads, 

but the Church and pastor felt they had re- 

ceived a spiritual boost from the fellowship 

of the visiting ministers and friends, and spoke 

words of appreciation concerning the preach- 

ing and the special singing. Let us pray much 

for the next Quarterly, and plan to attend. 
MRS. J. A. OWENS, Secretary. 

It is said that Jonathan Edwards, before he 

died, claimed his children for God. Investiga- 

tion showed that in five generations not one 

failed to embrace the Christian faith. 

—Jack Benninger, West Middlesex, Pa. 
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